“The process by which the NAR Internet Data Exchange (“IDX”) policy was amended in late 2010 was open, transparent, inclusive and deliberative. A brief history of the issue will make that clear.

“In August, 2009 a work group of the NAR Multiple Listing Issues and Policies Committee met to review and enhance the existing IDX policy to take into account the lessons and experiences of the REALTOR® family in finalizing - and then implementing - the Virtual Office Website (“VOW”) policy nationwide. At the work group’s meeting, Realogy Franchise Group President and CEO Alex Perriello suggested consideration be given to expanding the IDX policy to permit display of IDX information by national real estate franchisors. While the 2009 work group’s resulting enhancements to  the IDX policy were subsequently considered and recommended by the 100+ member Committee, and then approved and adopted by the 800+ member NAR Board of Directors, the amendments adopted at that time did not extend IDX display rights to real estate franchise organizations.

“The following May, Mr. Perriello presented to 800+ REALTORS®, MLS administrators, and association executives attending the NAR MLS Forum. At the Committee meeting that followed immediately after, a motion was approved asking the Committee’s REALTOR® leadership to appoint a work group to consider whether “recognized search engines”, as that term is used in the IDX policy, included Internet websites of national franchise organizations. A work group was appointed and met in August, 2010 to consider the “franchisor display” question, and also whether the IDX policy should be amended to address delivery of IDX information by participants using RSS subscription.

“This second work group reported its findings and recommendations to the Multiple Listing Issues and Policies Committee at the 2010 Annual Convention last November. The work group’s recommendation to amend the IDX policy to expressly authorize IDX display and delivery using social media sites, RSS subscription, mobile devices and other electronic means was not approved by the Committee, and was referred to yet another work group for further review and refinement. The recommendation to amend the IDX policy to permit display of IDX information by franchise organizations was approved by the full 100+ member Multiple Listing Issues and Policies Committee. It was considered the next day by the 50 members of the NAR Executive Committee which also recommended adoption. The following day, the Committee’s recommendation was reported to the 860 member NAR Board of Directors and was approved.

“While NAR policies are reviewed, and in some cases enhanced, on an ongoing basis, it is extremely inaccurate to characterize the process by which they are developed or amended as anything less than open and deliberative, or to suggest that all constituencies in the REALTOR® family don’t have a full opportunity to participate in the dialogue and debate.“
